

Holy Guardian Angels Regional School

June 3, 2019

Dear Holy Guardian Angels Regional School Community,

We are pleased to announce the appointment of Mr. Thomas P. Dever, Jr. as principal of Holy Guardian Angels Regional School effective July 1, 2019. We would like to express our deep appreciation to Ms. Rebecca Horyczko, HGA Board Chairperson, and the Search Committee for their dedicated efforts throughout the principal search process.

Mr. Dever is currently principal of Holy Family School in Phoenixville, PA and previously served as Dean of Students at La Academia Charter School in Lancaster, PA. Prior to becoming Dean of Students, Mr. Dever taught Social Studies and English at La Academia. He earned a Bachelor of Science Degree in Education from Millersville University and a Master of Education Degree in Educational Leadership from Edinboro University of Pennsylvania. He has Principal certification through the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania as well as teaching certification in English and Social Studies.

Mr. Dever, his wife, and children are members of Saint Philip the Apostle Parish in Millersville. Please welcome Mr. Dever to HGA and we wish him all the best.

On behalf of the Holy Guardian Angels school community, we would like to extend our sincere gratitude to Mrs. Maureen Wallin for her nineteen years of faithful service as principal of our school. We are grateful for her leadership moving us into our new school in 2001 and merging the HGA and St. Joseph's school communities that same year. Mrs. Wallin concludes a thirty-five year career in Catholic education. We thank her, her husband John and her family for the many sacrifices made on behalf of the students and families she served so well during her time at HGA. May God bless her for her good and faithful service.

Thank you for your support of Holy Guardian Angels Regional School as we look forward to a successful conclusion to the current school year later this week and the start of a new school year that will begin on Monday, August 26th.

Sincerely yours in Christ,

Reverend Robert T. Finlan Pastor, Holy Guardian Angels Parish Reverend Monsignor John J. Grabish Pastor, St. Joseph Parish